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August 10, 2022 

VIA E-FILING 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe 

Docketing Division, Ohio Power Siting Board 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, OH 43215 

 

Re: American Transmission Systems, Incorporated’s Construction Notice 

Application for a Construction Certificate 

 Broadview-Clark 138 kV Transmission Line Structure 

Replacement Project 

 OPSB Case No. 22-0677-EL-BNR 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Please find attached American Transmission Systems, Incorporated’s 

(“ATSI’s”) responses to Staff’s first and second sets of data requests 

dated August 8 and 9, 2022.   

Should the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or 

discussion of this submittal, please contact me at 614-227-1989. 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Devan K. Flahive 
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BEFORE 

THE OHIO POWER SITING BOARD 

 

In the Matter of the Construction Notice 

Application by American Transmission 

Systems, Incorporated for a Construction 

Certificate for the Broadview-Clark 138 kV 

Transmission Line Structure Replacement 

Project 

) 

) 

) 

) 

 

Case No. 22-0677-EL-BNR 

 

 

ATSI’S RESPONSES TO FIRST AND SECOND DATA REQUEST SETS FROM OPSB STAFF 

 

Requests Dated August 8 and 9, 2022: 

 

1)  Does the Broadview-Clark 138 kV Transmission Line Structure Replacement Project or 

Clark-Navistar 69 kV rebuild project have an associated PJM Supplemental project 

number? 

 

RESPONSE: Yes, the latter does: PJM Supplemental Project ID s2123. 

  

2)  Will the costs of the project be captured through FERC formula rates (OATT 

Attachment-H)? 

 

RESPONSE: Yes. 

  

3)  From a desktop review, it appears that the new structure may be located within in a 

FEMA Zone AE 100-year floodplain. If the structure is within a 100-year floodplain, 

please describe the Applicant’s plan to coordinate with the local floodplain 

administrator. 

 

RESPONSE:  Yes, the new structure is located within the FEMA Zone AE 100-year 

floodplain and ATSI has already initiated coordination with the local floodplain 

administrator.  
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